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Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends that: 
 
1. The draft Vaughan Metropolitan Centre (VMC) Secondary Plan (May 2010) be revised in 

accordance with the recommendations set out in Attachment No. 1 to this report;  
 

2. The revised version of the Vaughan Metropolitan Centre (VMC) Secondary Plan proceed to 
Council for adoption at the Council meeting of September 7, 2010 as part of Volume 2 of the 
new Official Plan; and that the plan reflect the changes approved by Committee of the Whole 
at this meeting.  

 
Contribution to Sustainability 
 
The proposed policy framework for the Vaughan Metropolitan Centre (VMC) is consistent with 
“Green Directions Vaughan”, the City’s Sustainability and Environmental Master Plan. The VMC 
Secondary Plan conforms to the Region of York’s policies for complete communities, providing 
policies that reflect the application of environmental protection, sustainable community design, 
and economic vitality and growth. The VMC Secondary Plan addresses the following goals: 
 

 Goal 2:  Ensures sustainable development and redevelopment. 
 Goal 3:  Ensures that the VMC is easy to get around with low environmental impact. 

  
Economic Impact 
  
The new Vaughan Official Plan which, includes the VMC Secondary Plan, establishes the 
planning framework for development throughout the City to 2031.  The Official Plan, when 
approved will have a positive impact on the City of Vaughan in terms of managing growth and 
fostering employment opportunities while fulfilling the City’s obligations to conform to Provincial 
policies and meet Regionally imposed targets for residential and employment intensification, with 
respect to policies specific to Regional Centres. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
The draft VMC Secondary Plan was posted on the City’s web site on May 25, 2010, to allow for 
public review and comment. On May 20, 2010, a notice of Public Hearing was sent to all 
residents/landowners within, and to 150 m of the study area boundary; to ratepayer associations; 
and to individuals who had requested notification. The notice was also placed in the Vaughan 
Liberal; the Vaughan Citizen; all City libraries and community centres; and, posted on both the 
City Page and Vaughan Tomorrow websites.  The notice of tonight’s meeting was mailed to those 
requesting notification, posted on the Vaughan Tomorrow, Clerk’s Department meeting agenda, 
and on the City Page web sites.  
 
Purpose 

   
To provide the technical report and recommendations from the Commissioner of Planning in 
regard to the comments received on the draft Vaughan Metropolitan Centre Secondary Plan (May 
2010) emerging from the June 14, 2010 Public Hearing meeting.   






































































































